
Arson/Command Trailer Timeline  

 

February 27, 2018 – Council approved the submission of a grant application to the Office of the 
Governor – FY18 Homeland Security Grant Division ($195,000) and the submission of a separate 
application to the FY18 Office of the Governor – Criminal Justice Division ($195,000) for an 
Arson/Command Trailer. To simplify the agenda package, both grant requests were placed into Agenda 
#18-0094 by city staff. The agenda item and Resolution #2018-26 was approved unanimously by (6) 
attending Council Members and Mayor. Two (2) were absent – Gross and Long.   
 
May 14, 2018 – The Criminal Justice Division Grant notified the League City Fire Marshal’s Office that 
our $195,000.00 grant request was denied, and no funding was granted. 
 
October 24, 2018 – The Homeland Security Grant Division notified the League City Fire Marshal’s Office 
that our requested grant of $195,000.00 was partially funded for a total amount of $79,281.13.  
 
November 26, 2018 – The City went out for bids (RFP #19-FireMar-004) on the Arson/Command Trailer. 
Two bids were received back but were disqualified by the committee due to pricing and the failure to 
meet the general specifications and guidelines.   

January 22, 2019 - Council approved to reject all original bids due to unqualified bidders and approved 
to proceed with a new bidding process. The agenda item 9C (#19-0035) and Resolution #2019-10 was 
approved unanimously by Council Members and Mayor.   

January 28, 2019 – Posted bids for the second time (RFP #19-FireMar-004A) and received one bid. The 
total bid price received was $214,198.27. The committee reviewed the one bid and after negotiations 
purchased the trailer without equipment in order to stay within the grant funding amount of 
$79,281.13.   

February 26, 2019 – Council approved entering into a contract with Rolltechs Specialty Vehicles, LLC for 
$79,254.74 for a base trailer without equipment. Agenda Item 9B #19-0124 and Resolution # 2019-36. 
The agenda item was approved (6) For (1) Opposed, (1) Absent.  

February 26, 2019 – Council approved the submission of a grant to the Office of the Governor – Public 
Safety Office – FY19 State Homeland Security Grant Program for $131,230 for equipment and 
electronics for the Command Trailer. Item 9C #19-0125 and Resolution #2019-37 was approved 6 For, 1 
Opposed, 1 Absent.  

October 10, 2019 – League City Fire Marshal’s Office received notice of funding in the amount of 
$109,000 from the FY19 State Homeland Security Grant application. 

November 19, 2019 – Asking council to approve entering into a contract not to exceed $76,750.57 with 
Rolltechs Specialty Vehicles, LLC for equipment and electronics. The remaining balance ($32,070.85) will 
be used to purchase (5) APX8500 mobile radios to be installed in the trailer by Rolltechs Specialty 
Vehicles, LLC.   

 


